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Rep. Balderson Tours “Hidden Gem” 
The Port Authority hosted 
Congressman Troy Balderson for a 
deep dive look at the defense industry, 
manufacturing, infrastructure, and 
workforce development issues 
important to the Port Authority’s 
Aerospace Center campus.  Balderson’s 

stops included six industrial tours, including everything from 
protein food ingredients to hydrogen fuel cylinders. 

GO TO:   Facebook.com/OhioPortAuthority 

A Record Four New Buildings in 2019 
In a good year, there’s one new building on the Aerospace Center 
campus.  This year?  Four!  A new Force Lab for the Air Force 
Primary Standards Laboratory is underway.  SeaCo is watching 
steel skin go on their new 41,000 sq. ft. building.  Nature’s One is 
moving dirt for it’s new 75,000 sq. ft. facility.  The 40,000 sq. ft. 
building pad is ready for a yet-unnamed fourth building.  The 
building boom is a record, surpassing three in 2015. 

GO TO:   ManufacturingOpportunityZone.com 

CEO Platt Joins JobsOhio Board 
Rick Platt, Port Authority President and CEO, accepted an 
appointment from Ohio Governor Mike DeWine to join the Board of 
Directors of JobsOhio, Ohio’s statewide, private economic 
development leader.  Platt brings local economic development 
experience and a statewide perspective to his volunteer 
appointment which began at his first meeting on March 21. 

GO TO:   Twitter.com/OhioPort 

 


